
 

REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS COMMISSION 

 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
1. Approve Michael Platt’s Art in Public Places application to paint one electrical box (Palm 

Drive and Camino Aventura - Northeast corner). 
2. Approve the payment of $500.   
 
BACKGROUND / DISCUSSION: 
 
At the July 10, 2019 regular meeting of the Community and Cultural Affairs Commission, Michael 
Platt presented his submission to paint a utility box on the Northeast corner of Palm Drive and 
Camino Aventura. The Commission requested that Mr. Platt produce a more complete rendition of 
the artwork that he would be placing on the utility box. 
 
Mr. Platt has now submitted new artwork rendition, the Commission is being asked to review and 
approve the application with the new artwork rendition and approve the payment of $500. 
 
Previous Report 
Michael Platt (Artist) submitted an Arts in Public Places application for the painting of a utility box.  
The Artist is proposing the design show in the attached Exhibit for one utility box on the Northeast 
corner of Palm Drive and Camino Aventura.  The City Inspector has approved the location and utility 
box as feasible for painting.  The following items were submitted by the Artist for your review: 
 

• Art in Public Places Application 
• Artist’s Resume 
• Rendering of Proposed Art 
• Proposed Paints - Spray Paint/Acrylic Paint 
• Acknowledgement - signed 
• Site Plan - showing location approved by City Inspector, Ray Torres. 

 
The proposed cost is $500 for the artwork.  The Artist will start the project after receiving approval of artwork 
and an executed contract between he City and the Artist. The artwork will be completed 60 days after the start 
date. 
 
The Artist will be available at the meeting to answer any questions that you may have.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
If approved, $500 would be expended from the Art in Public Places budget. 
 
EXHIBITS: 
1) Application from Michael Platt 
2) New artwork rendition 

DATE:  August 14, 2019 

TITLE: Utility Box Art In Public Places Application 
  
Prepared by: Public Works Analyst, Lynne Paul 
Reviewed by: Public Works Director, Daniel Porras PE 


	BACKGROUND / DISCUSSION:

